[bookmark: _GoBack]Guilford Basketball League Board Meeting
Thursday September 29, 2016
Guilford Community Center, 8:00pm

Board Members in attendance:  Bruce Freeman, Damien Lynch, Enrique Rivera, Thatcher Zuse, Phil Goldberg, Chris Gambardella, Alan Voytek, Christian Appleman, Bernadette LaFrance
President Bruce Freeman opened the meeting talking to the large turnout about our GBL philosophy regarding travel tryouts, which just concluded this past week.  Travel teams will be announced today or tomorrow, coaches should have notified all the players who tried out.
Chris Gambardella submitted the Treasurer’s Report – GBL currently has $73,000 on hand, which is $4000 ahead of last year.  Sponsorship checks have also come in and have been deposited. 
Thatcher Zuse reported on Sponsorship news – GBL received an $1800 check from Sweet Frog.  GBL has a banner for each gym that is used for Rec Games that will be placed near the scorer’s table and will get the Sweet Frog advertising logo on this banner.  GBL already has other sponsors on these banners.  Cost to get a logo on these banners is $600.
Travel Coordinator Enrique Rivera announced that the travel tryouts have concluded.  Rosters should be posted by tonight or at the latest tomorrow morning.  Monday night at 8:00pm is travel coach meeting night with a conference call for all travel coaches.  Enrique and Bruce jointly discussed the new travel league we are in this year called the FCBL (Fairfield County Basketball League).  FCBL was the best option for our teams.  Tuesday and Wednesday nights will be travel player uniform fitting.  Preseason travel games will start the first weekend on November.
Rec Season report by Alan revealed that we have 547 Rec players signed up for basketball for this winter.  More will sign up in the coming weeks as this number does not include MiniHoops players.  There was some discussion about getting a directive to the Guilford Schools physical education teachers to tell their students about our basketball league, it was agreed this would be done.  It was also agreed that the week of October 24th and October 31st we would talk to our Rec coaches in smaller groups about rules, expectations, etc.  This would work out better than the large group meeting we usually have because it will encourage coaches to ask more questions and will clarify some of the rules because we will meet in a gym and not at the community center.
There was a limited MiniHoops discussion since their league does not start for another month, but it was decided that Christian Appleman would speak to the MiniHoops group the week of November 28th.
Phil Goldberg reported that the Sunday 3-on-3 would take place again this year but that players would not know whether to sign up yet due to travel team commitments.  This is for 4th and 5th grade boys held on Sunday afternoons at Baldwin, just 3-on-3 games, round-robin format.  Bruce and Phil would investigate the idea of also using Jones for 3-on-3 if there was enough interest.
The High School Rec season starts later in the fall, nothing to report.
Phil Goldberg then spent the rest of the meeting going over the rule changes for the upcoming season.  The rules were presented to the group regarding pressing, substituting, etc. are not new but were intended to be implemented to create a fair game for all, whether winning or losing.  There was some discussion about the wording of the rules and these will be placed in final form over the next few weeks.  The final rules document will be added to the GBL website for coaches and players to see.
The meeting was adjourned at 10:05pm.

